

LOGOS

A NEWSLETTER FOR TSUD FACULTY AND STAFF

JUNE 1995

Vol. XII, No. 8



Two outstanding alumni from Troy State University at Dothan were recognized recently at the eighth annual Spring Honors Convocation. Dr. Barbara Alford, vice president for Special Programs at TSUD, introduced the two honorees. Shown receiving awards from Dr. Harrison and Dr. Alford are (L) Mr. Ronald DeVane, SouthTrust Bank and (R) Mr. Charles Owens, Couch, Inc.

TSUD Honors Alumni

Ronald DeVane, president of SouthTrust Bank of Dothan, was the first honoree for the evening at the recent Spring Honors Convocation. DeVane, a native of Webb, Alabama, graduated from Dothan High School and attended North Florida Junior College. After marrying his wife, Ann, and completing two years of college, he lived in the Dothan area and commuted several times per week to TSU in Troy. It was while taking accounting classes at TSU that he realized he wanted a career in finance. Prior to completing his degree, DeVane was offered a position with GMAC in Panama City, with a guarantee that after a few years he could return to Dothan where he intended to complete his degree at TSUD. However, he took the initiative when offered a position with SouthTrust Bank, relocated to Dothan, and completed his B.S. degree at TSUD in 1986.

His accomplishments at South-Trust led to his recent selection as President of SouthTrust Bank in Dothan. He is an active community leader, serving on the boards of the Solid Waste Authority, National Peanut Festival, and the Dothan Rescue Mission. He is a Rotarian and plays a special role for TSUD serving on the School of Business Advisory Board.

Charles Owens, president of Couch, Inc., was the second honoree of the evening. A native of Midland City, Owens graduated from Dale County High School, attended Wallace College, and graduated from TSUD in 1980 with a Bachelor of Science degree in business administration. Like most TSUD students, he attended classes while having family and work responsibilities.

He began a career at Couch Construction as an office manager in 1972. Through his persistence and professional achievement, he progressed in that company and, in 1994, attained the position of corporate president for Couch, Inc. He has accomplished all of this and still has time to spend with his family and be involved in the Dothan community as a member on the Board of Directors of SouthTrust Bank. He is a member of Heritage Baptist Church.

TSUD Recognizes Community Leaders

Two distinguished men from the Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce were presented awards at the Spring Honors Convocation recently. Dr. Thomas Harrison, TSUD president, presented the awards to the 1995 recipients. Harrison said that a community needs individuals who see the future as it could be and who are committed to marshaling the resources to achieve that goal.

Jim Reichardt, president of the Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce since May 1994, was the first honoree for the

evening. Reichardt, newcomer to Dothan, has sparked the collective imagination of our region by giving direction to dedicated individuals in business, industry, educa-



Reichardt

tion, and government who comprise the volunteer workforce of the Chamber of Commerce.

Charles Nailen, Jr., Chairman of the Board for the Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce, was the second honoree of the evening.



Nailen

Nailen is coowner of Taco Bell, Inc. in Dothan and has been actively involved in Chamber acsince tivities opening the business nine years ago. He assumed

Chamber Chairmanship in 1995. As an

active business and community leader, Nailen has shown that "each of us must take responsibility beyond our individual businesses if our community is to prosper," said Harrison.

Both of these Chamber representatives have brought new levels of "economic proactivity" to this region. Reichardt, Nailen, and the Chamber Board are determined to make the "Dothan by Design" plan a success. With support from area industry, "Dothan by Design" will reach its goal of 2500 new jobs in the Dothan area by 1995. Harrison remarked, "We at TSUD are extremely pleased with the Chamber's recent organizational changes. For the first time, education has been given its own council, signaling recognition by the business and industry community that economic growth cannot and will not occur without a superb system of education."

TSUD Traffic Accidents

According to Lt. Prichard of the Dothan Police Department Traffic Division, if a traffic accident occurs on private property, the Dothan Police Department will no longer prepare a written accident report. A police unit will be dispatched to the scene and the drivers of the vehicles will be given an "Exchange of Information Form" to be completed and exchanged between drivers. This can be used to provide information to an insurance company. If an accident occurs on private property where there are injuries or the other driver has left the scene of the accident, the Dothan Police Department will prepare a vehicle accident report.

If a traffic accident occurs on University property, please contact the Campus Security at 618-4912. They can assist you in contacting the Dothan Police Department or provide you with an "Exchange of Information Form" for you to complete and exchange with the other vehicle operator. The University does not prepare any type of accident report.



Professional Staff Member of the Month

Ann Sill

Ann Sill, coordinator for Personal Development, has been recognized as the "Professional Staff Member of the Month."

Ann received her bachelor's de-



Sill

gree from Columbus College in Columbus, GA, and her master's degree from TSUD.

coming TSUD in May 1993, she was a

social worker

Prior

to

to

for the Department of Human Resources for Dale County in Ozark.

Ann was responsible for the development of the Youth Management Certificate Program for the TSUD Continuing Education Program and has spoken to civic groups on several occasions regarding this program.

She and her husband, Sam, have two children: Nicholas, 14; and Sydney, 5. They reside in Ozark and attend St. John Catholic Church.

In her spare time, she enjoys reading, drawing and painting, and listening to music.

Classified Staff Member of the Month

Karen McGahee



Gahee, departmental secretary the School of Education, has been recognized as the "Classified Staff Member of the Month."

Karen Mc-

McGahee

Karen is a 1990 graduate

of Abbeville High School, Prior to coming to TSUD in November 1992, she was a substitute teacher for Henry County Schools.

She is a member of the Student National Education Association at TSUD. Karen is a member of the Outreach for Souls Church in Abbeville, where she is a Sunday School teacher for the eleven to thirteen year olds. She is currently pursuing a Bachelor of Science degree in secondary education/math and plans to graduate Fall Quarter 1997.

In her spare time, she enjoys reading, cooking, working with computers, and listening to music. She delights in working with children of all ages.

Adjunct Faculty Member of the Month

Ms. Monika O'Quinn

Ms. Monika O'Quinn, adjunct



history structor in the College of and Arts Sciences, has been recognized as the "Adjunct Faculty Member of the Month."

O'Quinn

Ms. Quinn received

her associate degree from Wallace College, her bachelor's degree from Troy State University, and her master's degree from TSUD. She began teaching at TSUD in March 1989.

Ms. O'Quinn was the recipient of the "Outstanding Adjunct Faculty Award" for the College of Arts and Sciences at the TSUD Spring Honors Convocation in 1992.

She and her husband, Arnold, reside in Ozark. They have two children. In her spare time, Ms. O'-Quinn enjoys reading, baking, gardening, and swimming.



TSUD Acknowledges Grant Participants

A reception was held recently on the campus of Troy State University at Dothan (TSUD) to acknowledge school systems that participated in an Alabama Power Foundation, Inc., grant program for the development of a Professional Development School Partnership. Participating schools included TSUD, Dothan City Schools, and Ozark City Schools. These schools are members of a statewide coalition directed by Auburn University.

The Professional Development School Partnership enables students and interns at TSUD to observe, on a regular basis, classroom interaction, techniques, and methods used by the practicing teacher. In turn, students and interns are able to interact with the practicing teacher and not only learn to link theory with practice but also to extend to the practicing teacher innovative instructional methods learned in the university course work. Although the grant has expired, the relationship among TSUD's School of Education, Dothan City Schools, and Ozark City Schools will continue.

Receiving a recognition plaque for TSUD were: (L-R) Dr. Elizabeth Fell, Dr. Diane Murphy, Dr. Patricia Garlikov, Dr. Jan Gunnels, Dr. Betty Anderson, Dr. Cynthia Lumpkin, Dr. Patricia Fritchie, Dr. Sandra L. Jones.

Ms. Shirley Whiddon

Ms. Shirley Whiddon, adjunct instructor in the School of Business,



Whiddon

has been recognized as the "Adjunct Faculty Memof ber the Month."

Ms. Whiddon received her bachelor's and master's degrees from Auburn

University. She

has served as an adjunct instructor at TSUD since June 1991.

She has been published in the Journal of Business Education and has served as state president for the Business Education Division of Alabama Vocational Association. Ms. Whiddon was selected as "Outstanding Teacher of the Year" for Henry County in 1985, and in 1987, she was selected as the Alabama Business Education Teacher of the Year. She has also been selected as Headland Woman of the Year. She received recently the "Outstanding Adjunct Faculty Award" for the School of Business at TSUD.

Ms. Whiddon and her husband. Benny, reside in Headland. They have one daughter, Allison. She attends First Baptist Church, where she is an adult Sunday School teacher.

In her spare time, she enjoys reading, traveling, and playing the piano.

Ms. Laurie Dietz

Ms. Laurie Dietz, adjunct instructor in the School of Education, has been recognized as the "Adjunct Faculty Member of the Month."

Ms. Dietz received her bachelor's degree from Oral Roberts

University in Tulsa, Okand lahoma, her master's degree from the University of Texas at Arlington. She has served as an adjunct instructor **TSUD** since September

1991.



Dietz

She received recently the "Outstanding Adjunct Faculty Award" for the School of Education at TSUD.

Ms. Dietz resides in Dothan and is a member of Triumphant Cross Lutheran Church.

In her spare time, she enjoys reading, traveling, running, and hiking.

People in the News



Dr. Barbara Alford attended Chamber of Commerce Legislative Affairs Committee meeting and State Highway Department Planning meeting, sponsored by the Wiregrass Legislative Caucus; served on nominating committee for 1995-96 Chamber Board; participated in Benefactor (Datatel) training in Troy, and in TSU System Distance Education meetings in Troy and from Dothan via microwave; made presentations to The TSU System Fellows on development/image enhancement; made presentation to the Girard Middle School 6th grade on career choices; gave presentation to visitors from LBW Jr. College investigating distance education options; attended SGA Induction banquet: taped interview for public radio on 10th Anniversary Celebration; attended planning sessions for 1996 Wiregrass United Way Campaign as Houston County non-profit division chairperson.

Dr. Brenda Ameter attended Beverlye Middle School's Shakespeare Festival on May 5; attended Southeast Alabama Regional Arts Alliance meeting on May 9; presided at Houston Arts and Humanities Council meeting and attended Dr. Toland's presentation at TSUD on May 12; hosted Creative Writing Club on May 13.

Dr. Betty Anderson participated in seminar for junior college counselors on May 2; participated in TSU System Dean's meeting on May 3; attended PDS reception on May 4; participated in seminar for high school counselors on May 9; participated in Truman Pierce/Alabama Power PDS Conference at Tuskegee University on May 11 - 12; participated in "Thursday Night Live" at TSUD on May 18; attended commencement for reading recovery teachers training class at Carroll High School on May 23.

Dr. Alan Belsches attended the American Literature Association convention in Baltimore, MD, and presented "When the Campbell's Soup and Early Times Run Out: A Rejection of the Garden in Walker Percy's Love in the Ruins" to the Walker Percy Society on May 26 - 28.

Ms. Tina Bernath attended CD-ROM Networking workshop offered by SOLINET, the Southeastern Library Network, in Montgomery on May 16.

Dr. William Borders participated in the presentation of "Who Stole Customer Service" to the Dothan Area Hospitality Industry on May 11; attended the American Society for Quality Control meeting on May 18; attended an executive workshop on ISO 9000 in Albany, GA, on May 23.

Dr. Larry Brown directed Arts and Sciences department chairs meeting for TSU System via interactive television; attended Community Development Committee meeting at Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce; attended Wiregrass Consortium of Science and Technology meeting in Daleville.

Ms. Sandra Carter attended Datatel training at TSU-Troy on May 15-19.

Dr. Elizabeth Fell attended PDS Celebration and provided music for the reception on May 4 and had "Professional proposal entitled Development Schools: Pre-Service Experience Success Teachers Teaching Social Studies" accepted by the National Council for the Social Studies and will be presented at the 1995 Annual Conference in Chicago, IL, on November 9 - 12; attended Curriculum and Instruction "Working Luncheon" at Dr. Cynthia Lumpkin's home and attended Honors Convocation on May 5; served as SACS Visiting Team Chairperson for the 10 Year Review for Whistler Elementary School in Mobile, AL, on May 7 - 10; conducted Curriculum and Instruction meeting and attended Kappa Delta Pi Faculty Appreciation Tea on May 17; served as SACS Visiting Team Chairperson for the 5 Year Interim Review Team at Martha Thomas Elementary School in Mobile, AL, on May 19; participated in Kappa Delta Pi Honor Cord Ceremony and Installation of Officers on May 20.

TSUD SPRING HONORS CONVOCATION

May 5, 1995

Outstanding Faculty



Accompanying Dr. Harrison (L) and Dr. Lovrich (R) are Dr. Elizabeth Van Loo, College of Arts and Sciences; Mr. Hillman Batchelor, School of Business; and Dr. Charles McArthur, School of Education.

Outstanding Staff



Receiving the "Outstanding Professional Staff Award" from Dr. Ken Deavers was Pamela Williamson, director of Counseling Services. Thomas Anderson, building maintenance, was presented the "Outstanding Classified Staff Award."

Outstanding Adjunct Faculty



(L-R) Dr. Harrison; Wanda Motes, College of Arts and Sciences; Dr. Brown; Shirley Whiddon, School of Business; Dr. Cross; Laurie Dietz, School of Education; Dr. Anderson. **TSUD Community Band Brass Quintet**



The TSUD Community Band Brass Quintet continues to be a hit at each year's convocation. Members (L-R) include Pauline Hoole, Dothan; Terry Seymour, Dothan; Jim Choate, Daleville; Bill Snider, Dothan; and Luke Landers, Dothan.

Dr. Patricia Fritchie conducted Make and Take Workshop at TSUD Continuing Education Center on April 8; attended Curriculum and Instruction meetings on April 19, May 17 and 31; conducted joint class meetings at Cloverdale Elementary as part of Professional Development Schools Project (PDS) on May 10; attended PDS meetings on May 17 and 31; attended PDS Celebration on May 4; attended Honors Convocation on May 5; attended Cur-

riculum and Instruction meeting on May 5; conducted "Fairy Tales a Multicultural View" Book Talk at Wicksburg High School on May 23; conducted Initiation Ceremonies for Alpha Lambda Chapter of Alpha Upsilon Alpha Honor Society on June 2.

Dr. Glenda Gunter attended the 6th Annual Shakespeare Festival at Bevérlye Middle School and TSUD Honors Convocation ceremony at Calvary Baptist Church on May 5; attended the hooding of Dr. Randy Gunter at Mississippi State University Graduation on May 13; visited several TSPAT teachers at Girard Elementary School for observation of technology usage in the classroom on May 25; submitted two papers for acceptance at the Annual Alabama Educational Technology Conference; is serving on its Curriculum Subcommittee.

Activities of the President

- Attended System Executive Committee meetings.
- Presided at TSUD Executive Council meetings.
- Welcomed junior college counselors to meeting on TSUD campus.
- Participated in TSUD Honors Convocation.
- Presided at TSUD Administrative Council meeting.
- Welcomed high school counselors to seminar at TSUD.
- Attended TSUD Faculty Advisory Council.
- Attended Chancellor's Fellowship program in Montgomery.
- Spoke to Daleville High School Honors banquet.
- Participated in TSUD SGA Swearing-in ceremony.
- Attended Chancellor's
 Fellowship Program Spring
 Quarter 1995 Class Project
 Presentation Seminar in Troy.
- Participated in Leadership Roundtables of Southeast Alabama meeting.
- Attended Dr. Nowlin's EDL 690 class presentations.
- Attended TSUD Faculty Advisory Council.
- Participated in an Education Summit meeting.
- Participated in the following Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce events:
 - > Education Committee.
 - > Executive Committee meetings.
 - > Board of Directors meeting.
 - Youth Leadership Dothan dinner and graduation ceremony.
 - > Dothan by Design Committee meeting.
 - > Ribbon cuttings.

Mr. David Johnson hosted Junior College Counselor Seminar on May 2; attended TSUD Honors Convocation on May 5; hosted High School Counselor Seminar on May 9; attended Honors Day at Wallace College on May 17; hosted "Thursday Night Live" information session for potential students on May 18.

Dr. Robert Jones chaired Multi-Agency Collection meeting for Dothan-Houston County Substance Board on May 4; attended Honors Convocation on May 5; made site visit to Practicum Students at East Central MHC in Troy on May 12; attended "American Cities Against Drugs" Conference in Atlanta on May 14 - 16.

Dr. Sandra Jones attended Certification Officers and Personnel in Education (C.O.P.E.) meeting at AUM on April 10; attended Enhancing and Evaluating College Teaching and Learning on April 12; attended Beverlye Middle School's Shakespeare Day on May 5.

Dr. Charlotte Kirkland participated in workshops with area college counselors and area high school counselors; attended Honors Convocation; attended Chamber of Commerce Legislative Affairs Committee meetings on May 15, 18 and 22; attended State Arts Council Awards Ceremony in Montgomery, AL; chaired Minority Recruiting Committee meeting; attended Gayfers' Career Council meeting.

Dr. Anne Lorance had organizational meeting with Ms. Ann Sill for "Our Wiregrass Heritage" conference scheduled for September 16; attended Grant and Contract Writers Luncheon at Troy Campus on May 26; attended Tri Rivers Waterway Development Association annual meeting along with her husband at Bay Point Resort in Panama City Beach on June 1-2.

Dr, Frank Lovrich met with Junior College Counselors on May 2; attended TSUD/Wallace College Articulation meeting at Wallace College on May 3; attended Honors Convocation on May 5; was interviewed by WTVY on May 8; met with High School Counselors on May 10; attended meeting with TSUT Arts and Sciences personnel on May 17; attended meeting with Auburn University personnel concerning cooperative doctorate in EDL on May 26; attended meeting of State Academic Deans at UAB on May 31.

Dr. Cynthia Lumpkin attended the Professional Development School celebration on May 4; attended Honors Convocation on May 5; met with Dr. Jan Gunnels and Ms. Cynthia Hicks to plan Summer Spectacular on May 9; attended the spring meeting of the Learning Coalition in Tuskegee on May 10 and 11.

Dr. Victoria Morin attented the Professional Development Schools (PDS) Partnership celebration on May 4; attended Spring Honors Convocation on May 5; submitted a proposal, along with Drs. Gunter and Murphy, for a presentation at the 1996 International Council for Exceptional Children Conference; submitted a proposal, along with faculty members from the University of Florida and the University of South Florida, for a presentation at the 1996 International Council for Exceptional Children Conference; provided consultation to special education coordinator of Barbour County Schools regarding compliance with federal and state rules and regulations on May 19-20; provided consultation to special education coordinator of Henry County Schools regarding special education program evaluation on May 22.

Dr. Diane Murphy assisted in serving at Spring Luau on April 27; reviewed Workplace 2000 Curriculum for Enterprise State Junior College; met with representatives of TSUT, TSUM and TSU-PC about course continuity on May 3; co-hosted PDS reception on May 4; as-

sisted with Smith Middle School Field Day and attended Honors Convocation on May 5; attended PDS Seminar at Tuskegee University on May 11; visited Westville, GA, with 3rd grade students; attended Shakespeare Festival with Smith Middle School students on May 7; served on SACS review of Martha Thomas Elementary School on May 19; met with representatives on Educational Leadership Department at Auburn University on May 26 to discuss EDL Doctoral program collaboration.

Dr. Kumar Rallapalli attended first annual luncheon of Dothan Area CVB on May 11; presented a paper titled "Personal and Professional Values Underlying Ethical Decisions: A Comparison of American and Thai Marketers" at the Academy of Marketing Science Conference held in Orlando, FL, on May 18 - 19.

Dr. Darryel Roberds hosted the annual Spring Cook-out at his home for the student chapter of the Society For Human Resource Management (SHRM) on Saturday, May 20. This year's event featured a fish-fry and all the trimmings. The SHRM student chapter invites all interested students to contact Dr. Roberds, chapter faculty advisor, for details on eligibility and how to join.

Dr. Leonard Roberts was awarded a research grant by TSUD for his continuing research on the educational contributions of Mary Wollstonecraft in April; attended a meeting of the Houston Arts and Humanities Council and also a lecture given by Dr. Frank Toland of Tuskegee University on "Race Relations and the Challenge to Democracy," on May 12.

Dr. Jack Sublette participated in informational meeting with two-year college counselors on May 2; participated in Honors Convocation on May 5; participated in informational meeting with high school counselors on May 9; represented TSUD at the Commuter 26 Inaugural Summit at

TSU System News

News from Montgomery...



Walter Edmonds Retires

Mr. Walter Edmonds announced his retirement as vice president for Financial Affairs at TSUM, effective June 30, 1995.

Mr. Edmonds joined TSUD in January of 1984 following a military career of more than 20 years in the Air Force. He has been involved in the daily and long-range planning of the institution including building renovation, the offering of television courses, and the budgeting process.

Mr. Edmonds also served as vocalist for TSUM graduations and during his military service he was Minister of Music in Texas, Germany, and Italy. In Montgomery, he has been a member of the Eastern Hills Baptist Church. He also has been a long-time member of the Kiwanis Club of Montgomery, where he has served on the program and stewardship committees.

"Walt has been a great resource in assuring financial stability for TSUM for more than a decade. We are all greatly indebted to him for the service he has provided in the fiscal management of our university," said Dr. Glenda McGaha, TSUM president.

News from Troy...

TSU Holds Spring Graduation

Columbus, GA, builder and businessman Ray Wright received an honorary doctor of laws degree from Troy State University at TSU's 108th annual spring commencement Friday, June 2.

Wright, founder and president of Ray M. Wright Inc., has been a benefactor of TSU's Phenix City branch. In addition to being one of the Columbus area's most successful builders, Wright is a member of the board of directors of Columbus Bank and Trust Co. and Total Systems Services—one of the nation's largest credit card processing companies.

In addition to the honorary degree, TSU Chancellor Jack Hawkins, Jr., conferred 485 associate of science in nursing, bachelor's, and master's degrees to students who completed degree requirements during spring quarter.

the University of Michigan-Dearborn on May 18 - 20; attended Steering Committee meeting of Wiregrass Leadership to plan leadership roundtables sponsored by grant from the Kellogg Foundation.

Dr. Elizabeth Van Loo attended Annual Conference of the Association for Death Education and Counseling in Miami, FL, on April 25 - 30.

Mr. Tony Whetstone attended two-year college counselor

workshop on May 2; attended Professional Development Schools (PDS) Partnership reception on May 4; attended Honors Convocation on May 5; judged District VIII of the Alabama Bandmasters Association Solo and Ensemble competition in Troy on May 6; was guest speaker at the Daleville Band Banquet on May 18.

Mr. Bob Willis attended TSUD Seminar for 2-Year Counselors and Student Service Personnel on May 2; attended TSUD-Wallace Articula-

LOGOS, June 1995 Page 7

tion Task Force meeting on May 3; attended TSUD Honors Convocation on May 5: attended TSUD Seminar for High School Counselors on May 9; attended TSUD Continuing Education's Youth Management Program on May 12; presented 6 Scholarships **TSUD** at Graduation Honors Day Program on May 17; attended TSUD "Thursday Night Live" program on May 18; attended ribbon cutting ceremony for the opening of Hwy. 84 4-lane in Daleville on May 26.

Ms. Pamela Williamson attended installation ceremony for Ron Noble (new manager of Social Security Office in Dothan); attended first Youth Management Certificate graduation ceremony at TSUD.

News from.....

Courtesy Committee



The following courtesies were extended:

* Sympathy card sent to: Dr. John Woodham on the death of his mother.

European Tour



Plan to visit Europe Summer 96. Dr. Charlotte E. Kirkland will

lead a group on a Europe Express Tour in late July—early August 1996. Highlights include London, Paris, Rome and Florence. Highlights include local professionally guided tours of London, Paris, Pisa, Florence and Rome. Experience the Chunnel crossing from London to Paris, a bateau-mouche evening tour in Paris, Rome's Colosseum, St. Peter's Square, the Leaning Tower of Pisa, and a theater performance in London.

Call Dr. Kirkland at 793-2677 or 983-6556, extension 215, for details.

Find out on the Internet



gopher.tiaa-cref.org.

TIAA-CREF information is now on the Internet. TIAA-CREF

participants are now able to obtain up-to-the-minute information about the company's pension and insurance plans on the Internet. "TIAA-CREF at Your Service" is available in gopher format to anyone connected to the Internet. The address is

From the TSUD Family

Thanks to all my friends at TSUD! The fanfare was wonderful. I appreciate all the cards, gifts and especially the warm goodbyes. I'll miss you all! I'll be back to visit often!

Colleen Reynolds Corrections Officer Houston County Sheriff's Department

I will be leaving TSUD at the end of spring quarter. Perhaps the best part of my TSUD experience has been the support and comaraderie of my faculty colleagues.

Thank you. Dr. Larry Howard

Birthdays for June

- 3 Cynthia Lumpkin
- 3 Janet McQueen
- 4 Becky Yarbrough
- 5 Robert Albano 6 Fred Feagin
- 7 Rodney Beaver
- 9 Mary Pouncey
- 11 Olivia Calvin
- 12 Adair Gilbert
- 14 Hillman Batchelor
- 16 Darryel Roberds
- 22 Barbara Bradley24 Diane Murphy
- 27 Helen Livingston



Birthdays for July

- Kim McNab
- 6 Parvis Parsa

3

- 10 Alan Belsches
- 12 Sarah Patrick
- 13 Nancy Miller
- 13 Ruth Oliver
- 17 Julia Smith
- 18 William Dapper
- 21 Jack Sublette
- 22 Charlotte Kirkland
- 24 William Evans
- 27 Robert Long
- 27 Debora Pettway

> Troy State University at Dothan P.O. Box 8368 Dothan, Alabama 36304 (334)983-6556

Troy State University at Dothan is an equal opportunity institution and as such does not discriminate on the basis of sex, race, color, age, disability, or national origin in any of its programs including admission of students and employment.